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State of California    The Resources Agency of California 
 

M e m o r a n d u m  
 
Date:  October 2, 2017 
Telephone: (916) 654-4894 

 

To:  Karen Douglas, Commissioner and Presiding Member  
Janea A. Scott, Commissioner and Associate Member 
Susan Cochran, Hearing Officer 

 
From: California Energy Commission                   Mike Monasmith 

1516 Ninth Street  Project Manager 
Sacramento, CA 95814-5512  

  
 
Subject: MISSION ROCK ENERGY CENTER (15-AFC-02) STATUS REPORT #14 

Staff submits the following status report #14 for the Mission Rock Energy Center.  
 

    Preliminary Staff Assessment Status 
Staff has completed all analyses that comprise the Mission Rock Energy Center 
(MREC) Preliminary Staff Assessment (PSA), with the exception of the Air Quality/GHG 
and Public Health sections.  Staff are still awaiting formal information from the  
published Preliminary Determination of Compliance (PDOC) from the Ventura County 
Air Pollution Control District (VCAPCD).  The Air Quality/GHG and Public Health staff 
have been working with the VCAPCD to complete portions of their assessments with 
preliminary information, as appropriate.  
 
The VCAPCD is expecting PDOC publication by mid-October.  According to Kerby 
Zozula, Manager of the Engineering Division at VCAPCD, the PDOC is undergoing final 
reviews.  Additionally, the VCAPCD is preparing a Spanish language translation of the 
public notice, and is working with local newspapers and its internal web team for a 
coordinated PDOC publication.  
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